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Notice of Press Conference

On Thursday 14 December 2023, at 11.30, in the Holy See Press Office, Sala San Pio X, Via dell’Ospedale 1, a
press conference will be held for the presentation of the Message of the Holy Father Francis for the 57th World
Peace Day, to be held on 1 January 2024.

The speakers will be:

- His Eminence Cardinal Michael Czerny, S.J., prefect of the Dicastery for Promoting Integral Human
Development;

- Fr. Riccardo Lufrani, O.P., professor of theology of techno-sciences and moral theology at
the LUMSA University of Rome;

- Professor Barbara Caputo, professor at the Turin Polytechnic, co-founder and president of Focoos-ai;

- Professor Mathieu Guillermin, associate professor at the Université Catholique de Lyon and coordinator of the
international project “New Humanism at the time of Neuroscience and Artificial Intelligence”.

The press conference will be livestreamed in the original language on the Vatican News YouTube channel,
at https://www.youtube.com/c/VaticanNews.
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